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MINUTES:  Faculty Associates, Inc.

Board of Directors 

Tuesday, October 8, 2019
Time: 2:30-3:00 p.m. 

Location: D4-16

Present:  Isabel Garcia (chair), Laura Huntley, Cesar Migliorati, John Hardeman, Valeria Gordan and Jean Sweitzer. 
Guests: Jodi Geiger, Jim Webb and Jim Wold. 
Excused: Curtis Reynolds
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order 
	The meeting was called to order by Dr. Garcia at 2:12 p.m. immediately following the Audit Committee.
	No action required.

	Welcome and Dean’s Comments
	Dr. Garcia welcomed the group and thanked Jean Sweitzer, Jodi Geiger, Jim Webb and Jim Wold for their work on the audit. She gave a brief college update:  

· A number of capital projects are planned or underway. For instance, the Wildlight Clinic will open around December. 
· Activities related to the integrated dental board examination are underway. 

· Next week is Dr. Sposetti’s last week before retirement. Her position is being transitioned to Dr. Patricia Pereira, the new Associate Dean for Education. 

	No action required.

	Approval of Minutes
	The minutes from the August 19, 2019 meeting of the board were approved unanimously. 
	Action: The meeting minutes will be posted. 

	Presentation of Audit Committee recommendations re: FY19 Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report
	A brief recap of the audit committee’s approval of the Faculty Associates, Inc. annual audit results was provided. The Board approved the audit statements unanimously. The board also approved the Form 990 unanimously.

The transition of the NCEF Pediatric Dental Center in Naples was discussed. Liberty is the major Medicaid managed care plan at that location. The schedule is now full and patient visits are consistent. The transition from seven to three Medicaid managed care plans was also noted. 

The importance of marketing for the overall practice was mentioned given a downturn in patient visits. The status of contracting with commercial plans was reviewed. To date, Cigna has been completed (with credentialing underway) while Metlife and Humana contracting are underway. It was suggested that Finance meet with Karen Rhodenizer and Kelly Sobers to consider a banner up with plans accepted and web site information with the same. 
The concerns in Faculty Practice regarding the commercial plan fee schedules were discussed. Historically, the practice has expressed concerns about accepting commercial rates. Difficulties in working with some of the commercial plans was also discussed. Dr. Hardeman requested copies of the commercial plan fee schedules. 

Dr. Garcia provided an update on her discussions with Jan Gorrie regarding the Medicaid supplemental payment project for Medicare and Medicaid visits. We are currently in our second round of discussions in completing this project. It is anticipated that the end result will be additional payments for both dental and medical billing. 


	Action: The audit results will be shared with the full membership of Faculty Associates, Inc. and presented at the annual meeting. Jean will set up the annual meeting.
Action: Finance will work with Communications on communicating commercial plans being accepted by the college.

Action: Jim Wold will forward commercial fee schedules to Dr. Hardeman.


	Adjournment
	The meeting was adjourned at 2:47 p.m.

	No action required.
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